

Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Executive Office of Energy & Environmental Affairs

Department of Environmental Protection

One Winter Street Boston, MA 02108 • 617-292-5500

DEVAL L PATRICK Governor RICHARD K. SULLIVAN JR. Secretary

KENNETH L. KIMMELL Commissioner

July 29, 2013

Anne E. Arnold, Manager Air Quality Planning Unit EPA New England 5 Post Office Square - Suite 100 Boston, MA 02109-3912

Dear Ms. Arnold:

Enclosed please find the 2012 Annual Report for the Massachusetts I&M program addressing the requirements of 40 CFR 51.366(a)-(d). The report documents the continued successful operation of the Massachusetts I&M program.

In your March 2012 letter to Paul Davis about Massachusetts' 2011 Annual Report, you suggested that Massachusetts report the percentage of initially failed vehicles with no known final outcome, before and after filtering out those with expired registrations presumed to have been taken off the road. The Report contains this information in section 3.1.

Please let us know if you have any comments or questions on the attached report. We look forward to continuing to work with you on the Commonwealth's I&M Program.

Sincerely,

Christine Kirby, Director

Division of Air and Climate Programs

Bureau of Waste Prevention

cc:

Nancy L. Seidman, BWP Rachel Bain, MassDOT/RMV Michael Devaney, MassDOT/RMV Ariel Garcia, EPA